## **Caroline Hansen**

 From:
 Sam Heynes

 Sent:
 04 May 2020 14:24

 To:
 CPC - Council

**Subject:** FW: Haywards Heath Emergency Food Hub'

**Importance:** High

FYI

Caroline – please can you add an item to the FC agenda to consider approval to support the foodbank for Cuckfield residents at £40 per family per week, should this be required.

Thanks.

Kind regards

Samantha Heynes

Parish Clerk

Cuckfield Parish Council



01444 451610 Out of hours mobile: 07932 444103 www.cuckfield.gov.uk

Office Hours: Monday to Friday 10am – 2.30pm

Cuckfield Parish Council, The Queen's Hall, High Street, Cuckfield, RH17 5EL

The information contained in this email may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless the information contained in this a request for information about the subject matter of this email. The views expressed within this email and any attachments are not necessarily the views or por and used by the named addressee(s). If you are not the named addressee(s), any use, disclosure, copying, alteration or forwarding of this email and its attachments from your system. Steps are taken to minimise the risk of transmitting software viruses, but we advise you to responsible for any damage, loss or liability of any kind suffered in connection with this email and any attachments, or which may result from reliance on the connection with this email and any attachments, or which may result from reliance on the connection with this email and any attachments.

From: Steven Trice <Steven.Trice@haywardsheath.gov.uk>

Sent: 30 April 2020 10:02

To: Sam Heynes <Sam.Heynes@Cuckfield.gov.uk>; Clerk <clerk@lindfieldparishcouncil.gov.uk>

Cc: Santi Gil <clerk@lindfieldrural-pc.org.uk>
Subject: Haywards Heath Emergency Food Hub'

Importance: High

Morning all, Sam and Andrew as discussed. Santi a chat would be appreciated.

Thank you for your constructive conversations regarding the 'Haywards Heath Emergency Food Hub' and the potential for financial assistance for the project in relation to families served by the Hub in your Parish.

It would be most appreciated if your Council would consider committing funding towards the project as the Hub is already serving families in your Parishes.

What I would suggest is that your Parish Council would look to commit an amount to an agreed level and HHTC would only ask for the money when families are served (monthly basis return). At the present time with donations and our partnership with Age UK we are looking at delivery for a family of four costing circa £40 (just about a week's worth). It is would be brilliant if we didn't need any of the money thb but we are being proactive here.

As you will appreciated the red flags are flying on risk as we do not know what we are going to face on a daily/weekly basis and indeed what the future holds - so we will manage the project as we go liaising with HH Foodbank who HHTC is also supporting.

HHTC has committed £8,500 to the Food Hub project plus passing £4,000 to Foodbank and is running a gofunding scheme and making grant application with Haywards Heath Mutual Aid.

We have fed 14 families to date (since launch on 20<sup>th</sup> April 2020) over and above the 24 offered per week by HH Foodbank. 4 last week and 10 so far this week. 9 in HH, 1 Cuckfield, 1 Lindfield and 3 north of the District (which we need to look at as they could be covered by EG Foodbank).

You have received all of the information in my previous email dated but I am happy to answer further questions.

Also We are looking at an MSDC grant also, which is maybe something you could look at? Thing is deadline is Friday though?

Look forward to hearing from you.

Regards Steve

Steven Trice Town Clerk Haywards Heath Town Council Tel – 01444 455694

Confidentiality Notice: & Disclaimer

This e-mail message, including all accompanying documents, may contain information which is confidential, privileged or otherwise protected from disclosure under law. The information is intended only for the person(s) to whom it is addressed. If the recipient of this e-mail is not the designated recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this e-mail to the designated recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, review, disclosure, copying, distribution, alteration or manipulation of this e-mail or its contents is strictly prohibited, and the contents are strictly without prejudice.. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail from your computer system immediately. Your contact details maybe retained in our records to facilitate correspondence..

Liability cannot be accepted for statements made, which are clearly the sender's own and not made on behalf of Haywards Heath Town Council